LYNDEBOROUGH HERITAGE COMMISSION

Sept. 26, 2010 Tarbell Library

Members present: Bob Rogers, Jessie Salisbury, Lorraine Strube, Stephanie Roper, and Jen Dumont

Jen opened the meeting at 7 p.m.

The minutes of July 22 were approved on a motion by Bob, seconded by Jen. Jen again had a computer problem so there was no printed agenda.

The group continued discussion of a historic district for the Village. The area to be included will be approximately that of the Village Zone.

Jim Bingham has said that once we are qualified we can apply for funds to hire a professional person to research the area. Stephanie will provide materials from a similar program in Bennington.

Stephanie's interesting article about the Village Church in the Lyndeborough Views is seen a good idea both for promoting the historic district and providing interesting history. The next building to be profiled will be the Village Store.

We need to take a stand as a commission on proposed changes, repairs and renovations to the Town Hall and Citizens' Hall since our charge includes all man made structures. Both buildings are on the National Register and there are guidelines to be followed.

Jessie will write to the selectmen asking that the Heritage Commission be involved in future discussions.

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

Secretary